Emergency Motion for Local Government Service Group Conference

15th -16th June 2008

Rising Fuel Costs
This conference notes with deep concern the extremely steep rise in fuel costs over the last month. According to the AA, over the past few weeks diesel prices have risen by their highest margin this century and by early June were more than 13 pence per litre more expensive than petrol. High oil prices have also fuelled a near-record rise in petrol prices. The average price of a litre of unleaded petrol in the UK at the start of this month was 116.4p while the average diesel price was 129.8p. Many analysts are predicting that this trend of rising fuel costs is set to continue for some time.
Conference recognises that this has a very serious and increasing impact on our members in local government who are required to provide a car for council business. This is of particular concern in rural areas, where employees have no alternative but to use their cars, often to travel long distances, and where fuel prices are often at their highest. High fuel prices also disproportionately hit our low paid members such as home carers, This is further exacerbated by the knock on effects of high fuel costs on energy bills and food.
This is a particular problem in Scotland where mileage rates are no longer covered by a national agreement which includes a calculation of motoring costs including fuel costs. Most employers now only pay the Inland Revenue rate of 40p per mile, a rate which has not been reviewed for many years and which takes no account at all of the steep increases in fuel prices that we have seen recently. Conference therefore reaffirms the policy to campaign for an increase in this rate and calls on the Service Group Executive to redouble its efforts to press for such an increase. 
However, there is a need for immediate action to protect our members from the serious impact of rising fuel costs. Therefore Conference calls on the Service Group Executive to act as a matter of priority, to press the Government and all bargaining groups to urgently address the issues for our members arising from the fuel crisis.
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